
 

City of Pittsburg 
Community and Economic Development Department – Planning Division 
65 Civic Avenue, Pittsburg, CA 94565 | Tel: (925) 252-4920 | Fax: (925) 252-4814 

 

NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

 
TO: FROM: 

 Office of Planning and Research 
P.O. Box 3044 
1400 Tenth Street, Room 222 
Sacramento, CA  95812-3044 

 

City of Pittsburg 
Community and Economic Development 
Department - Planning Division 
65 Civic Avenue 
Pittsburg, CA  94565 
 

 County Clerk 
County of Contra Costa 
555 Escobar Street 
Martinez, CA  94553 

 

 

 

Subject: Filing of Notice of Determination in compliance with Section 
21152 of the Public Resources Code 
 

Project Title: Mt Diablo Resource Recovery Park Enhancements Project,  
AP-21-1553 (UP, DR, DA) 
 

Applicant: Contra Costa Waste Services, Inc., 555 California Avenue, Pittsburg, 
CA 94565 
 

Project 
Location: 

The proposed project is located at 1300 Loveridge Road on 36-acre 
site.  The project site is occupied by the Mt Diablo Recycling Facility, 
the Recycling Center and Transfer Station and related operations. 
 

SCH#: 2011052053 
 

Lead Agency 
Contact: 

Jordan Davis, Director of Community and Economic Development 
Tel: (925) 252-4920, Email: jdavis@pittsburgca.gov 
 

Project 
Description: 

Operational enhancements at the existing Recycle Transfer Station/Mt. 
Diablo Resource Recovery Park, which includes a Master Plan for the 
addition of 449,900 square feet of development for a total of 570,580 
square feet. Development would be constructed in eight phases to be 
completed over a 20-year period. The intent of the project is to comply 
with both current and anticipated state and federal standards 
regulating the processing of waste material. The City adopted a 
Second Addendum for this project on September 20, 2021, and 
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approved the final project component on October 4, 2021. 

This is to advise that on October 4, 2021, the City of Pittsburg as lead agency approved 
the above described project, and made the following determinations regarding the 
project: 
 
 

1. An EIR for the Mount Diablo Resource Recovery Park Project was 
certified on May 26, 2015. 
  

2. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was adopted for the 2015 
project. 
 

3. Findings were made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 
 

4. The proposed project does not involve new significant impacts or 
substantially more severe impacts. 
 

5. There are no new circumstances involving new significant impacts or 
substantially more severe impacts. 

 
6. There is no new information available requiring new analysis or 

verification. 
 
7. Mitigation measures were incorporated into issuance of approvals for the 

project. 
 
8. A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan was adopted for this project. 
 
9. An Addendum and Second Addendum to the EIR was adopted for this 

project. 
 

10. A copy of the EIR Addendum and record of project approval is available to 
the general public at the City of Pittsburg Planning Division, located at 65 
Civic Avenue, Pittsburg, CA. 

 
 

 
 
          October 7, 2021 
Jordan Davis        Date 
Director of Community and Economic Development 








